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Commission Communication
on the action taken on opinions and resolutions adopted by Parliament at the October 2009 I and II part-sessions
CONSULTATION PROCEDURE REQUIRING A SINGLE READING

European Parliament legislative resolution on the proposal for a Council regulation amending Regulation (EC) No 1234/2007 establishing a common organisation of agricultural markets and on specific provisions for certain agricultural products (single CMO Regulation)

1.
Rapporteur: not nominated (urgency procedure)

2.
EP reference number: C7-0223/2009 / P7_TA-PROV(2009)0054

3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 22 October 2009

4.
Subject: proposal for a Council regulation amending Regulation (EC) No 1234/2007 establishing a common organisation of agricultural markets and on specific provisions for certain agricultural products (single CMO Regulation) – Dairy proposal

5.
Inter-institutional reference number: 2009/0152(CNS)

6.
Legal basis: Article 37 of the Treaty establishing the European Community
7.
Commission’s position: The Commission cannot accept the amendments for the following reasons:

The proposal for extending the scope of Article 186 of the Single CMO has been made in view of the increasing price volatility on the dairy market. Also in cases of market disturbances linked to significant price fluctuations after 31 March 2011 the Commission should be enabled to take the necessary measures.

The Parliament is currently informed on a regular basis about the proceedings of the Committees referred to in Article 195 in accordance with Article 7(3) of Council Decision 1999/468/EC.

8.
Outlook for amendment of the proposal: The Commission does not intend to present an amended proposal.

9.
Outlook for the adoption of the proposal: Adoption by the Council is expected in November 2009.

